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GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, May 21, 2020
10:30-11:30 ZOOM
In attendance: Chair Pam Lundquist, Police Lt. Scott Hatch, Selectman Doug Dawes, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, Fire Chief Fred Mitchell, Recovery Coach Beth Blazonis, COA Director Colleen Ranshaw-Fiorello, Exec. Director of ECAB Tina Los. From Pettengill House, Deb Smith, Exec. Director; Tiffany Nigro, Asst. Director, Laurie Murphy, Social Worker; Alison Graziano, Social Work Intern.  www.pettengillhouse.org (Hope, Safety & Stability)
Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

CORRESPONDENCE – The committee VOTED to approve the Meeting Minutes for 2/27/2020.
· We welcomed Deb Smith, Exec. Director, Tiffany Nigro, Asst. Director, Lauri Murphy, MSW, and Alison Graziano from The Pettengill House to speak to us about their mission, program services, and their work to assist Georgetown residents over the last year. Pettengill focuses on providing food, clothing, shelter, and safety to people in need through a comprehensive case management service model. Pettengill partners with over 50 state, local and social service non-profits to serve communities in their service region, which includes 9 municipalities, but not Georgetown yet. 
Over FY2020, Pettengill reached out to 12 Georgetown residents and (over 25) family members, approximating 175+ hours of social work services. Often the Georgetown Police alerts Pettengill, upon overdose event, to initiate these services, which are currently unfunded. 23% of SUDS clients (Substance Use Disorder Service) are senior citizens. Pettengill prides themselves on always ensuring best practices, no duplication of services, and the lowest cost for services.
· The Committee discussed that this fall, within the FY2021 fiscal year, we would like to further explore with Pettengill House creating a 1 year Pilot Program (or MOU/contract), including a contribution, to extend appropriate services to residents of Georgetown and include Georgetown officially in Pettengill’s service region. 
· Colleen R-F explained how Georgetown’s COA has been very active during these COVID times, despite the physical building being closed to visitors. The COA has many strategic non-profit partnerships in place, such as with Elder Services of Merrimack Valley & their Meals on Wheels, Community Action, Inc. of Haverhill, the Salvation Army, among others. We discussed that perhaps the COA might want to reach out to Pettengill for a consultation from time to time, or use them to fill any gaps in service that become important for our elders. 
· The Committee VOTED to donate $3,796.97 to Pettengill House in appreciation of services renders to Georgetown residents over the FY2020 year. Pettengill house will send Pam a statement. 
· The Committee VOTED to approve payment to Spruce Peak Consulting for FY2020 web hosting services for $155.00 on invoice #20-SPC-137.
· The Committee VOTED for Chairperson Pam Lundquist to be approved to authorize payment of invoices for the GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee. 

· The Committee VOTED to approve the Essex County Asset Builder Network Memorandum of Understanding with GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee.
· All votes were unanimous.

Next Meetings: 

· GeorgetownCares CC Steering Committee Meeting Calendar 2020-2021
· September 17th, 2020

ADJOURNMENT    - Meeting Adjourned at 11:30am.
Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist

Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be.      http://www.wickedlocal.com/news/20170327/business-blooming-at-georgetown-medical-marijuana-dispensary 
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